



NEWS FOR THE CITIZENS OF WARR ACRES

OCTOBER, 2020

END OF THE YEAR DATES CITY HALL WILL BE CLOSED:



VETERANS DAY
THANKSGIVING
THANKSGIVING
CHRISTMAS
CHRISTMAS

November 11, 2020 November 26, 2020 November 27, 2020 December 24, 2020 December 25, 2020

Remember, NO trash will be picked up on the days City Hall will be closed. For those whose normal trash day is missed - there will be CURBSIDE ONLY pickups prior to or after the Holidays;

Wednesday, November 25th Wednesday, December 23rd



VETERANS DAY IS WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 11, 2020

WE THANK EACH AND EVERY VETERAN FOR THEIR SERVICE!

DON'T FORGET TO SET YOUR CLOCKS BACK NOV 1ST



On Sunday, November 1st, the time will move back 1 hour.

SANITATION DEPARTMENT - ICE AND SNOW

The sanitation department has always attempted to provide garbage service throughout the city regardless of the weather. When the city experiences ice storms, we must alter the way we gather the garbage for the safety of our workers. For the safety of our citizens, it is suggested that they hold their trash until the next scheduled pick up day.

When there is ICE on the ground, garbage "will not be picked up." When there is SNOW on the ground, garbage "will be picked up Curbside only."

Helpful Phone Numbers

City Hall	789-2892
Fax	787-5432
Police Department	789-3329
Fire Department	789-5912
Animal Control	789-9025
Municipal Court	495-3032
Inspections & Permits	789-2892
Sanitation Department	491-6474
Streets & Parks	787-1404
Sewer Department	491-6478
Putnam City Schools	495-5200

City Council Members

Mayor

Jim Mickley 409-4944

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Ward 1	Ward 3
Jim Von Thaer	Roger Godwin
615-7966	464-0411
Pat Woolley	John Knipp
740-7357	789-4690
Ward 2	Ward 4
Kim Allsup	Glen Lipinski
205-0829	789-8640

Jon Evans Donnie Ryan 520-5820 831-6483

Facebook

Warr Acres Social Media Accounts

• City Hall:

https://www.facebook.com/WarrAcresCityHall/

• Police Department:

https://www.facebook.com/WarrAcresPolice/

• Fire Department:

https://www.facebook.com/Warr-Acres-Fire-Department-123632811077770/

Recycling

Recycling dumpsters are available at Dorothy Cavener Park, in the area of NW 52nd and Hammond Avenue on the first Saturday 8-12 and Sunday 1-3 of each month. Recycling includes plastic, glass, aluminum and tin cans. Closed during inclement weather.

Warr Acres Recycle Committee 720-2949



- The grading for the new police department is completed and the foundation is about to be poured. This project is on schedule.
- The animal shelter is nearly dried in, just lacking doors, and interior work is ongoing. This project is also on schedule.
- The new city hall location is nearing completion and is on schedule. Flooring and final paint is in progress.
- The new fire station is just waiting on the old city hall to be torn down after the city moves to have construction start on this project. This is on schedule.
- The street projects, both residential and MacArthur widening are on schedule.
- We have completed all major sewer projects scheduled for 2020.



HALLOWEEN: SAFETY TIPS AND TRICKS

- 1. Avoid trick-or-treating alone. Walk in groups or with a trusted adult.
- 2. Fasten reflective tape to costumes and bags to help drivers see the children.
- 3. Examine all treats for choking hazards and tampering before allowing your children to eat them.
- 4. Hold a flashlight while trick-or-treating to help you see and others to see you.
- 5. Look both ways before crossing the street. Use established crosswalks wherever possible.
- 6. Wear well-fitting masks, costumes, and shoes to avoid blocked vision, trips and falls.

If you see anything suspicious, please don't hesitate to call the Warr Acres Police Department.



FIRE PREVENTION TIPS: FROM THE WARR ACRES FIRE DEPARTMENT

LOOK

<u>Look for places fire could start.</u> Take a good look around your home. Identify potential fire hazards and take care of them.

LISTEN

<u>Listen for the sound of the smoke alarm.</u> You could have only minutes to escape safely once the smoke alarm sounds. Go to your outside meeting place, which should be a safe distance from the home and where everyone should know to meet.

LEARN

<u>Learn two ways out of every room</u> and make sure all doors and windows leading outside open easily and are free of clutter

LIBRARY BY MAIL: LITERARY ADVENTURE DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR

For those living in Oklahoma County, if you are 65 years of age or older or completely homebound, please call 405-606-3295 or 405-606-3297 to sign up for Libraries-by-Mail service and to place your order. You may keep the books for up to four weeks, and no postage will be required on your part. This program is bought to you by the Metropolitan Library System.



HELP KEEP WARR ACRES NEAT AND CLEAN

Be a courteous neighbor by keeping your yard mowed and by picking up debris. Since the weather is getting cooler, pests such as spiders, mice, rats, and skunks are more likely to take up residence in overgrown yards and clutter.

This newsletter is produced by City Hall and is included in each monthly billing according to municipal ordinance. If you have any articles, comments, concerns or other Information that you would like to have appear in this newsletter please bring your information to City Hall, email the editors at newsletter@warracres-ok.gov or call City Hall at 405-789-2892. The newsletters will also be viewable on the city website at www.warracres-ok.gov including previous issues.